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Summer greetings to all!

As FISH continues to expand its footprint in the community and
some volunteers step down from service, we find ourselves needing
more volunteers. The need for volunteers at the monthly food
distribution, in the pantry, and in other areas is becoming more of
an area of concern. We are also looking into some other projects
that will require more helpers to work.

Most of us belong to churches or civic groups that may be a
recruiting base for FISH. Please consider this as an invitation to
speak to your groups about FISH and our need for additional
volunteers. We need folks that are physically and mentally capable
of standing up to the rigors required. A caring heart and a desire to
help others is also necessary.

If you feel uncomfortable about speaking to your group,
approach individuals that you think would be good additions to our
organization. | am also willing to come and speak to them about
FISH and our needs.

FISH is the respected organization it is because of the people
we have serving the community. | can't thank you enough for your
service and sacrifices to those in need. Let's see if we can offer that
same opportunity to others. They are out there waiting. Just ask!
Enjoy your summer months!

Gene Bruss, President



A FISH Story

We all know our clients appreciate the
food, clothing, and housewares we
provide. Recently, however, it came to
our attention how much the books we
give mean to the children. A school-age
girl was holding a book when a
volunteer approached her and asked if
she would like to take the book with her.
She kept asking when she should return
it. When told it was hers to keep, she
said how hard it was sometimes to do
homework when there were no books at
home. Thanks to a group of high
schoolers who held a book drive a few
months ago, we can now give four
books to each child who comes to FISH.

Facebook

The name for FISH’s Facebook
page is Williamsburg FISH Inc.
Volunteers and donors who use
Facebook are encouraged to "Like"
our page.
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Volunteers preparing for the FISH Mobile FISH and United Way organizers for the
Food Pantry on Thursday, June 21 3rd Thursday FISH Mobile Food Pantry



The Messmer
Community Service
Center will be closed
as follows:

The only Holiday Closure in
July and August is for
Independence Day, on
Wednesday, July 4. In
September, it will be closed
on Monday, September 3
for Labor Day.

The Messmer Community
Service Center will be closed
due to inclement weather
whenever Williamsburg or
James City Public Schools
are closed.

When there is a 1 hour or 2
hour delay in Williamsburg or
James City Public Schools
opening, the Messmer
Community Service Center
will open at its regular time.



Donations

FISH is thankful for donations of
money, food, clothing, and small
housewares. The following are the
food items that FISH recommends for
donations:

» Spaghetti

e Canned meat, chicken and tuna
» Cereals

» Spaghetti sauce

» Boxed macaroni and cheese

» Saltine crackers

» Applesauce and canned fruits

» Powdered milk

» Beans (Great Northern and baked)
* Rice

* Peanut butter

o Grape jelly

« Canned soups

» Canned vegetables

Important Phone
Numbers:

FISH Building:
757-220-9379

Volunteers -

Martha Buell:
757-345-2646




